
18 February 2021 

Dear Parents, Staff and Students,  

It was great to see students back at school this morning.  Your support  

over the past few days is greatly appreciated. New arrangements for this 

week’s cancelled Parent Information Sessions will be communicated next 

week.  

 

This year Kismet Park celebrates 40 years on 

McEwen Drive. In recognition of this    mile-

stone our revised newsletter layout includes the 

school’s past and present mottos  and  logos. 

Future newsletters will include reference to key 

events over the past 40 years as we count down 

to major celebrations later in the year.  Last year 

a planning committee met to discuss a range of celebrations  which will 

involve current and past students, staff and families. Details of our first 

planning meeting for 2021 will be communicated shortly.  

Our 2021 School Council Election process commenced on Monday 15 

February, with a call for nominations. Interested community members  and 

staff are able to self nominate by requesting a nomination form from the 

office. With a number of vacancies free this year  we encourage you to 

consider joining to support our school’s work in being the best we can be.  

Please contact the office on  97444566 if you would like a nomination 

form. Nominations close on Monday 22 February.  The election time line 

follows.  
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Important Dates 

Thursday 25th February 

Year 4—6 Interschool Swimming 

Sports 

(qualified swimmers only) 

 

Friday 26 February 

Year 3 & 4 Hockey Clinic 

 

Monday 8 March 

Labour Day Holiday 
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We have revised and updated our school Homework Policy in consultation with the 
community and presented this to the School Council on Monday night. A copy of the 
recently revised policy can be found on compass or the school website. 
  
 

Kismet Park Primary School is committed to providing a safe, secure 
and stimulating learning environment for all students.  We understand 
that students reach their full potential only when they are happy, healthy 
and safe, and that a positive school culture helps to engage students and 
support them in their learning.  Our school acknowledges that student 
wellbeing and student learning outcomes are closely linked. 

To support our school to create and maintain a safe, supportive and in-
clusive school environment consistent with our school’s values teachers 
implement the use of Choice Banners in the classroom to promote high 
expectations for positive student behaviour.. 

Kismet Park Primary School Values - Choice Banner 

Our choice ladder called “It’s Your Choice”,  works to compliment our 
rewards system in line with our school values stating we are respectful, 
we are responsible, we are safe, we are learners.  They are visible in all 
learning spaces across the school to promote our school values. 

We are continuing to review and refine our practices for school wide 
positive behaviour to demonstrate our ongoing commitment as a whole 
staff to our students, our values and our school motto of “Building the 
Foundations of Success and Happiness” 

The students all begin the day on the Green Section-Ready to Learn. 
They then progress up or down the ladder accordingly. If a student is 
moved to the Grey Section-Time to Leave, it will be recorded on our 
internal management system Compass and students issued with a slip to 
attend the Responsible Thinking Room. Parents are notified via text if a 
student has attended RTR and we encourage you to reinforce our values 
and behavioural expectations by discussing the incident with your child. 

Event Date 

a) Notice of election and call for nominations Monday 15 February 2021 

b) Closing date for nominations Monday 22 February 2021 

c) Date by which the list of candidates and nominators will be 
posted 

Wednesday 23 February 2021 

d) Date by which ballot papers will be prepared and distributed On or before Monday 1 March 2021 

e) Close of ballot Wednesday 10 March 2021 at 4:00pm 

f) Vote count  Thursday 11 March   

g) Declaration of poll   Friday 12 March 

h) Special council meeting to co-opt community members (the 
principal will preside)  

 Monday 15 March 

i) First council meeting to elect office bearers (the principal will 
preside)  

 Monday 15 March 

Homework Policy  

Student Engagement and Wellbeing 



 

 

 

 

 Thank you for a very quick turn back to remote and flexible learning, we are so happy to be back onsite 
so quickly to face to face teaching. Teachers used the days working at home to plan in teams for the rest 
of the term. Term 1 Curriculum Newsletters can be found on Compass in the essential documents and al-
so on our school website.  
 

 

 The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cov-

er the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. If you have a val-

id means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, 

Centrelink Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a tempo-

rary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is also a special consideration 

category for asylum seeker and refugee families.  

Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students 

and $225 for eligible secondary school students [remove primary/secondary 

as necessary]. Payments are made direct to the school to use towards ex-

penses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit 

of your child. 

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to 

complete an application form this year, unless there has been a change in 

your family circumstances. If you would like to apply for the first time, 

please contact the school office on 9744 4566 and ask for an application 

form.  

You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and 

eligibility, on the Department of Education and Training’s Camps, Sports 

and Excursions Fund web page. Check with the school office if you are un-

sure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon as pos-

sible. 

 

If your child is interested in Art and would like a break from the out-
door activities at lunch time Nicky is running an outdoor art program 
every Friday. This program is part of our commitment to offering al-
ternative options for students with different interests and improving 
social skills through small group activities at lunch time.  
 

Term Newsletters  

Drop In Art Space 

ATTENTION NEW FAMILIES CSEF 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22


 








